
December 14th 2019 

 

 

To AIC Community  

I was asked by the mosque personnel to Audit their books and all 

related matter concerning the AIC financial records.  AIC personal 

provided me with full access to all their Bank statements, Invoices, 

Estimates, Paypal records 

In conducting this audit, i have followed the acceptable audit rules 

and practices. I have reviewed all their 2019 related documents.  I 

am pleased to announce to the Community that i have found the 

Funds, it has entrusted, is been used wisely and honestly. 

I have reviewed the records, like Bank statements, to match the 

funds received, and all the application of funds are matched with 

the Invoices, representing genuine use of money. 

If any member has any question regarding my audit, please feel free 

to contact me 

Regards, 

 

Dr. Khondkar Karim 
Professor of Accounting and Chair 
Manning School of Business  
UMass Lowell 

  

 

 


